
 

ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT, LTD. 
On the Lake @ 41 Franck Road, Stony Point, New York 10980 

Phone (845) 429-1141 •••• Fax (845) 429-1166 
 

 
 

Internet: www.emlweb.com 

Email: info@emlweb.com 
 

 

December 10, 2008 

 

Nicole M. Bonsteel, P.E. 

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

Division of Environmental Remediation 

Remedial Bureau E 

625 Broadway, 12
th

 Floor 

Albany, New York 12233-7017 

 

Re: Laboratory Data Package, October 2008 Quarterly VOC 

Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP #V00237-3) 

Kings Electronics Co., Inc./Weissman Holdings, LLC (Kings) 

40 Marbledale Road, Tuckahoe, New York 10707 
 

Dear Ms. Bonsteel: 

 

Attached to the e-mail with this letter are the laboratory analysis reports and spreadsheet 

summaries by ARCADIS of the Quarterly Monitoring Well VOC sampling in October 

2008.   

 

All on-site monitoring wells with cleanup obligations continue to meet those obligations, 

with the exception of an anomaly at GP-103R.  The laboratory reported concentrations of 

cis-1,2-Dichloroethene (DCE) and Vinyl Chloride (VC) respectively as 6.31 and 35.2 ug/L 

within GP-103R.  Concentrations of Trichloroethene (TCE) and all other CVOCs remain 

either less than 1 ug/L or non-detect.   

 

A similar transient event was observed at GP-103R in April 2006, when DCE was reported 

at 17.7 ug/L and VC at 25.1 ug/L.  In the three quarters prior to April 2006, and in the nine 

quarters subsequent to April 2006, all cleanup obligations were achieved (with the sole 

exception of the “flooding bump” of TCE to 6.51 ug/L in March 2007). 

 

It is EML’s understanding, based on recent conversations with NYSDEC: 

• Having ceased all molasses substrate injections at the site (final injection August 

2008), Kings is in the post-remedial phase of the project. 

• The “Trigger” letter of August 2005, as amended, is not applicable during the post-

remedial period. 

• ARCADIS’s Post-Remedial OM&M Plan, to be submitted for approval by the 

State, will provide the criteria for actions (if any) to be undertaken by ARCADIS in 

response to data collected during the eight quarters of post-remedial monitoring.     

 

 



In addition, we have attached the spreadsheet summaries of laboratory analysis results for 

injection well field sampling performed by ARCADIS on October 9.  The ARCADIS 

spreadsheets include the data for the final voluntary molasses substrate injections within 

Injection Line 1 at the site on August 27.  Please note the significant decrease in TOC 

concentration reported for Injection Wells MW-10 and MW-12 within Line 2 on October 9.  

The laboratory data reports are included. 

 

Hard copies of the reports are also being sent to you.  

 

Please contact us if you have any questions. 

   

 

Very truly yours, 

 

Environmental Management, Ltd. 
 

Bruce M. Munson 

 

Bruce M. Munson 

Project Manager 

 
 

pc: James Moras, NYSDEC 

Carl Obermeyer, NYSDOH 
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